December 22, 2009

Ontario Securities Commission
20 Queen Street West

Suite 800, Box 55
Toronto, Ontario
MakH 358

Attention: John Stevenson, Secretary

Dear Sirs/Mesdames:
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¢ We agree that the OSC should consider a fee model that is predictable and transparent. Therefore,
after the one vear extension of the fee freeze period, we recommend that the O5C move to a two
year fee cycle commencing in fiscal 2011/12 so as to minimize the possibility of fees being set too
high (or too low) as & result of market activity, and as a means 1o help ensure thal the O5C will
continue to work-down its accumulated surplus.
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Last year the OSC had prc}posaod that report mq I‘: uer and registrant participation fees for fiscal
2009/10 would be based with reference to the issue capmlz/rmm and specified Onlario revenues,
respectively, during the last fiscal year ending pnor J(mtaiy , 2008 (referred to as the ‘reference
fiscal year), rather than using forecasted data and the associated necessary post-payment
adjustments. We submit for further consideration, that fees should be based on historical revenues
rather than future estimates or projections.

¢ We reiterate IFIC’s concern that the Proposal does nothing to correct the disproportionate fee burden
charged to m ‘..tb,(;;! fund industry participants. On this the OBC indicates:
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We further point out that the OSC accumulated surplus is in addition to the amount already set aside of
$20 million as a reserve or ‘operating contingency for revenue shortfalls or unexpected expenditures’’
which is separate and apart from a further account of $35.2 million held in trust by the OSC to offset any
shortfall in revenues from the operations of SEDAR, NRD and SEDI.®

Under the current circumstances, we submit that the OSC should not increase its fees at this time for a
period of one more year, and then it should adopt a two year fee cycle thereafter (commencing in fiscal
2011/12) with fees based on actual revenues during each participant's prior reference year ending before
December 31, 2010.

If you should have any questions with respect to this matter, we would be pleased to discuss them with
you. Thank you for providing us with the opportunity to respond to your request for comments.

Sincerely,

IGM FINANCIAL INC.
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Charles R. Sims

Co-President and Chief Executive Officer
HADoug\OSC Fees\ (December 18 2009).doc

" Note 7(b) of the Financial Statements; page 83 of the OSC 2009 Annual Report.
8 Note 6 of the Financial Statements; page 83 of the OSC 2009 Annual Report.



